
 

 



 

 

 Twenty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time  ~ August 25, 2019 
Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ September 1, 2019 

Be Bold    ~    Be Catholic 

God is so good. 
 

I’m feel so spoiled getting to sit on the front lines and watch God working in the hearts of the young people of the 
Catholic Family of Parishes in Norfolk. I wanted to share some of the experiences of the young people who      
attended Steubenville Toronto from our Parishes: 
 

One teenager who attended for the first time said: “[During Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament] I was very deep 
in my thoughts and that’s how God was talking to me and it was very uplifting” 
 

Another first timer to Steubenville said “It was nice to see all the young people our age so moved during           
Adoration because they felt the Holy Spirit there…our generation is widely known to be obsessed with our phones 
and not focus on these types of things so it was really nice to see everyone actually involved and not on their 
phones – I barely touched my phone all weekend. 
 

All of those who went were excited for next year, but please continue to pray for those who went – Two of whom 
stood when invited to discern the priesthood, three others who showed interest in being baptized and one who 
received her first Bible at the conference.  
 

All the talks will soon be up on YouTube and I’ll be posting them to the Parish website https://
catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca/ when they become available. 
 

Thank you for your prayers! 
 

God bless 
 

- Ian Duckworth 

Any Interest in History? 
 
For some years before 1994 Fr. Ted Slaman, from the Hamilton Diocese, came to La Salette to celebrate Mass, 
once a year, with the Spanish speaking migrant laborers (most from Mexico).  Their national feast is September 
15/16.  In 1994 the Catholic Women’s League ladies of La Salette suggested the Mass be celebrated more       
frequently in Spanish because Fr. Frank was then living in Delhi and should help the workers of the areas.  So it 
began…….. At first 10 weeks a year to “cover” tobacco harvest.  Fr. Graham, pastor of La Salette commented on 
counting 800 pennies one Sunday night!!!  This year we expect to celebrate Mass for 29 Sundays in Waterford for 
Spanish speaking migrant workers. 
 
Many Sundays our congregation is about 175 workers.  That does not include the Catholic Women’s League    
ladies who sell used clothing from 6—7pm each Sunday.  Our only expense is bussing.  Sharp’s of Simcoe do a 
great job for us….but not for nothing.  The Diocese of London, every parish of Ingersoll Deanery, the local CWL 
Councils, and the Sunday night collection at St. Bernard’s, all help pay the transportation bill, which is our ONLY 
expense.  
 
We are so thankful that many parishioners in Ingersoll Deanery contribute good quality used clothing for sale to 
the workers.  It is a real service managed by the CWL ladies in Ingersoll Deanery.  Everybody wins …… well,   
perhaps the Waterford ladies really work hard… but we thank all, and invite you to witness and celebrate a    Sun-
day evening at St. Bernard’s in Waterford.  Food & used clothing sales begin at 6 pm.  Mass at 7pm. Busses 
leave for home at 8 pm at which time…...the priest goes to Tim Horton’s. 

Fr. Frank Murphy      

https://catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca/
https://catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca/


 

 

 

Visit Our Catholic Family of Parishes Website 

www.catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca 
and follow us on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/stbstcstmolqm 

Find information about our Parishes and Parish Bulletins online. 

Any questions about the Website or Facebook? 
Contact:  Ian Duckworth Family & Youth Worker 

Email:  iduckworth@dol.ca  or call 519-582-1312 or 519-426-0887  Ext 227 

Wintering Site Mass 
 
The Knights of Columbus, Dollier and Galinee Council #8149, in Port Dover are    
commemorating the 350th anniversary of the Dollier and Galinee expedition of 
July 1669 - June 1670. The Catholic community of Port Dover each year holds an 
outdoor Mass at the historic site where the expedition over-wintered from October 
to March.   
 
Francois Dollier de Casson, a Priest of the Society of Saint Sulpice, accompanied 
by a Deacon of his Order, Rene Brehant de Galinee, with seven ex-soldier     
companions set out from Montreal July 6, 1669 with the objective of bringing 
Christianity to the Indian tribes of the Ohio Valley. As well, they were to map what 

lay beyond Lake Ontario. They were setting off on a journey into the unknown. The French at this time were  
acquainted with Lake Ontario, but the existence of Lake Erie was only a rumour and the concept of Ohio even 
more so. The Iroquois, hostile to the French, had closed off travel and knowledge of the west via Lake        
Ontario. However, the Dollier Galinee party set off at a moment of peace between the warring parties.        
Portaging from Burlington Bay to the Grand River above Brantford, they descended the river onto Lake Erie 
becoming the first Europeans to see it. They reached Port Dover on October 17, 1669 and decided to            
over-winter in a protected site, now memorialized, where we hold our yearly out-door Mass. They spent five 
months in relative comfort, holding Mass thrice weekly in addition to the holy days. They restarted their        
journey on March 26, 1670. However, violent spring weather proved to be their undoing. They lost a canoe to 
weather at Long Point; but the crushing blow came at Point Pelee when they lost their entire Alter service  
necessary to perform Mass. This was central to their mission to convert Indians. They decided they had to 
abandon their mission to the Indians of the Ohio Valley. They returned to Montreal by way of an epic canoe 
trip all the way down Lake Erie, through Lake St. Clair, up the western shore of Southwestern Ontario and 
back to Montreal from Sault Ste. Marie by way of known passage through Lake Nipissing and the upper       
Ottawa river. All-in-all a trip of over three thousand kilometres within a year. The Deacon Galinee chronicled 
the expedition expressing a faith through many setbacks that a beneficent God would provide a way through 
their difficulties; and it was so.  
 
Our program to commemorate this anniversary year is to organize around our numerous summer events and 
festivals such as: 
 
 September 6 Wintering Site Mass, 
 October 27 presentation at Port Dover Harbour Museum by John Ayre on “The voyage of Dollier de     

Casson and Galinee 1669-1670”, 1 - 3 pm, 
 April 4, 2020 mass celebration at Cross Memorial, involve primary and high school boys and girls. 
 
Please support as the occasion allows. 
 
 

http://www.catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca
http://www.facebook.com/stbstcstmolqm
mailto:batkinson@dol.ca


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

The Spirit of Truth and Love Catholic Prayer group meets at St. Mary’s, Simcoe, Lower Parish Hall on 
the Second and Fourth Tuesday of each Month at 7:30 PM. 
 
August 27  September 10, 24   October 8, 22   November 12, 26   
December 10. 
 

News from our Diocese 
 

 

Scam Reminder 
As you may recall, earlier this summer there were fraudsters impersonating local priests and asking for gift 
cards for a friend battling cancer, the poor, etc.  These requests were made by varied means such as email 
and social media.  Please be alert and always follow-up any request personally before acting. 
 
Employment Opportunity: Pastoral Services Administrative Assistant  
The Diocese of London, Diocesan Centre, is seeking a full-time Pastoral Services Administrative Assistant. 
Details for this and other opportunities are available at www.dol.ca/employment  
 

Please be advised that both St. Mary’s and Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs Parish Offices  
are closed on Friday’s 

 

Parish Office hours  
    

Tuesday’s   8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. at Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
Wednesday’s    8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. at St. Mary’s 

Thursday’s   8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. at St. Mary’s and Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
The offices are closed for lunch from 12 noon – 1:00 p.m.  

 
We have a years worth of our Parish Bulletin cover printed professionally by a company.  Even 
with the changes in staff and office hours; we feel it would not be good stewardship of parish 

money to throw out the remaining year’s worth of Bulletins.  Therefore, we won’t be ordering new 
Bulletin Covers until we have used all the “old” covers.   

 
…..Thanks for your understanding         Debbie Drinkwater 

 

A short message from Father Alan, 
 
I hear a few concerns, some times complaints, about the office hours. We are sorry for these 
changes; such as closing the office Fridays, but we are trying to be good stewards of YOUR  
money. We are also trying to serve all parishes equally. Therefore, by choosing two full days a 
week in Simcoe and two full days in   Delhi, we believe we are serving you well and saving    
money.  I believe the money we are saving in reduced office hours is better spent in ministry. 
These changes mean we all have to adapt and reschedule our visits to the office.  
 

 

 



 

 

Catholic Women’s League News 
 

 
 

St. Bernard’s C.W.L. 
 
Our Catholic Women’s League meetings are on the second Tuesday of the month @ 7 pm. in the 
church hall. Our 1st  meeting of the fall season will be on Tuesday, September 10 following the 7pm. 
Mass. Please come out and join us . 
 

The Rosary will be prayed every Wednesday at 11 am in St. Bernard's Church through the summer 
months. Please come out and join us. Everyone is welcome. 
 

Hope all you ladies had a great summer, but now it is time to get busy again with our League. 
 

The London Diocese Fall Regional Day will be in St. Thomas On. on Saturday, October 19 @ Holy Angels Parish. 
Cost is $ 10.= Everybody is welcome to attend. 
 

St. Bernard’s Annual Bazaar-November 2nd, 2019                                   
Please keep this date open. Come visit and enjoy the venue, donate items or baking, or volunteer for an hour or 
two. For more information or to volunteer,  please call Betty at 519-443-5023, or any C.W.L. member. 
 

St. Cecilia’s C.W.L. 
 
St. Cecilia’s Catholic Women’s League Meetings are on the 3rd Wednesday of each month @ 9:45 am, following 
the morning Mass. Meetings will commence with the Executive meeting on September 11 and September 18 will be 
the regular meeting. 
 

Our Religious Articles store is open before and after the Sunday 9 a.m. Mass or by appointment call (519)            
583-9186. 
 

St. Cecilia's CWL would like to thank everyone who donated items to our recent community yard sale, the people 
who came out to support us on July 6th (despite the very rainy day!) and the volunteers who worked so hard.  Your 
generosity is appreciated and we will continue to support our parish and community with funds raised at this annual 
event. Thank you! 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs C.W.L. 
 

Clothing needed for Migrant Ministry Rummage Sale held each Sunday in St. Bernard’s, Waterford. Men’s  sizes 
Small and Medium are needed and men’s waist size not over 36". For clothing drop off call Catholic Family of     
Parishes in Norfolk 519-582-1312, or 519-426-0887, or drop your articles at one of the churches or at Fr.            
Murphy’s at 327 Delcrest Ave.,519-582-1717.  
 

 There will be a Fall Fashion Show at Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs Parish Hall, Thursday, September 19.  Doors 
open at  6 pm, show starts at 7 pm. Cost $15, tickets available from  Diane VanWynsberghe  519-582-1180, or 
at the door.  

 
 Next meeting of OLQM CWL will be  an executive meeting, Thursday, September 5 at 2pm in Parish Hall. Next 

General Meeting is Thurs. Oct. 3 at 7:30 pm. Hope to see you there. 
 
 Fall Rummage Sale : Saturday, October 19. Fall Cleaning ? Downsizing? Don't know what to do with that extra 

stuff? You can help us raise funds to help our community by donating any gently used donations.  
 

Our Lady of La Salette C.W.L. 
 

Our Lady of La Salette CWL will resume their monthly meetings on September 9 at 7:00 pm. In the La Salette 
Community Hall. 

Knights of Columbus News 
 

Please come out to join us at the Delhi Fall Fest Parade, on Saturday,  Sept. 07 at 
11:00 a.m. Theme for this year's float is "Four Parishes - One Family, Three Knights of 
Columbus Councils . 



 

 

Women’s Group 
 
Please join us, September 17th at 7:30pm at St. Mary's Church following the Tuesday 
evening mass. Women from all 4 parishes are invited to come out. We will be having a 
special guest speaker from the YMCA in Brantford who will be presenting on how we can help newcomers to 
Canada through the resettlement process. Hope to see you there, new faces are always welcome.  

 

The WINTERING SITE 350
th

Anniversary Mass  

will be held 5:30 P.M.  

FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 6
TH

 2019 

at the park off  Donjon Boulevard, Port Dover, with 

Auxiliary Bishop Joseph Dabrowski  

and our pastors.   
After Mass a reception with light refreshments will be held 

at St. Cecilia School gymnasium  

(3 Lynn Park Ave.) - All welcome.  

Bring your own lawn chairs and dress for outdoors. 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL UPDATE  ~  SIMCOE/WATERFORD/ DELHI 
 

During the past month, we were asked to supply groceries in the Simcoe/Waterford/Delhi area 
to 68 families, having a total of 200 adults and children. The Soup Kitchen is closed until mid 
October. Collection for the month of August was $497.00 from St Bernard’s, $530.00 from Our 
Lady Queen of Martyr’s and $1090.00 from St Mary’s.  
 
Our members will be available after Mass on August 31st & September 1st to receive your kind donations. 
Please give your name and address if you wish a year end income tax receipt. 
 
 We thank you for your kindness and ask that you pray for our members and for those we serve. 

 

Euchre in La Salette 

 
Come join us for an afternoon of fun and fellowship at 2 pm Sunday's at La Salette Community 
Hall. The fall session of Euchre will resume on Sunday, September 8, 2019. Admission is $3.00 
and 50/50 is available. Beverages and snack provided. Fall session will run:  Sept. 8, 15, 22, 29; 

Oct. 6, 20, 27; & Nov. 3, 10, & 17. All proceeds go to the Migrant Ministry. 

CEMETERY SUNDAY 
Decoration Day 

 
 OAKWOOD CEMETERY ~ August 25 
 

 ST. MARY'S CEMETERY  ~ Memorial Service will be held on September 8th at 2 p.m.,   
271 Fourteenth St. in Simcoe. Luncheon to follow at the Army, Navy, and Air Force 
Club, 53 Water St., Simcoe. 

 

 OUR LADY OF LA SALETTE  CEMETERY~ September 22 at 1:00 pm. 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 Please come out to join us at the Delhi 
Fall Fest Parade, on Saturday,  Septem-
ber 07 at 11:00 a.m. Theme for this 
year's float is "Four Parishes - One 
Family, Three Knights of Columbus 
Councils . 
 

Fall Fashion Show 
 

There will be a Fall Fashion Show at Our Lady, 
Queen of Martyrs Parish Hall, Thursday,    
September 19.  Doors open at  6 pm, show 
starts at 7 pm. Cost $15, tickets available from  
Diane VanWynsberghe  519-582-1180, or at 
the door.   Everyone Welcome! 

PARISH SOCIALS FOR THE MONTH  OF SEPTEMBER 



 

 

BAPTISM UPDATE 

We are thrilled that you have chosen the gift of Baptism for your little one. If you have  

questions or would like to sign up for a Baptism Information Night, please call Kathryn 

Heemskerk at 519-426-0887 or 519-582-1312. The next Baptism Information Night will be 

held on Thursday, September 5 at St. Mary’s in Simcoe from 7:00-8:00 p.m.  After          

attending an information night, with the help of Kathryn you can arrange your Baptism date. 

 
New Life In Our Parish 

 

We welcome into our Parish Family through the Waters of Baptism the following:  

St. Bernard’s - Adrianna Dal Bello, daughter of Paolo & Sar 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyr’s -  Patrick Chopp, son of Aaron & Victoria; Declan Bouw, 

son of Joshua & Samantha. 

St. Mary’s - Jayce Gilchrist, son of Jesse & Tayler; Navi Guimaraes, daughter of Daniel 

& Nicole 

Important Meetings: Please mark your calendars ! 

Family of Parishes Pastoral Council meets Thursday, September 5, 7:00 pm at St. Bernard’s Parish Hall 

FAITH DAY for our Catholic Schools, Friday, September 13. Please pray for all Staff and students. 

Family of Parishes Property and Finance meets Wednesday, September 18, 7:00 pm at St. Mary’s, Upper 
Hall. 

Family of Parishes Liturgy Committee  meets Thursday, September 26, 7:30 pm at St. Cecilia’s Parish Hall. 

Serving with the Heart of Christ 
 

A gathering for those who are involved or who would like to become more involved in living the Gospel and 
the principles of Catholic Social Teaching SPEAKERS: Sr. Mary Rowell, CSJ & Luke Stocking.  In addition to 
being on the faculty of University of St. Michael’s College in Toronto, Sr. Mary has been engaged in a variety 
of ministries in Canada and abroad. Luke is the Central Ontario animator with the Canadian Catholic Organi-
zation for Development and Peace. Both have dedicated their lives to Christ through advocacy on behalf of 
the poor.  Saturday, Oct. from 9 am – 6 pm at the Chapel at Windermere on the Mount & Parish Hall, 1486 
Richmond Street, London.  Registration is limited to 75 people.  To register, call 519-963-1477 or e-mail 
campusministry@kings.uwo.ca.  

 
Message from Bishop Fabbro on the passing of Bishop Sherlock:  “Bishop 
Sherlock was a true pastor who was close to his priests and his people.  In his     
episcopal ministry over the past 45 years, he gave his life in service of our diocese 
and the wider Church in Canada.  We will miss him, and we pray for him that he will 
rest in peace 

mailto:campusministry@kings.uwo.ca


 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp will burn for the week of August 25, 2019 
 

         St. Mary’s for John Fernandes: Dora Fernandes 
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs for Wilfred Scheers: Nella & Family 

 
Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Weekday Mass Schedule & Intentions for August 27 - 30, 2019 

Date Time & Place Intentions for Requested by Please Pray for 

Tuesday, Aug 27 
 

St. Monica 

St. Mary’s ~7:00 pm 
 

 
 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
 

7:00 pm 

Joaquim Francisco 
Gerard Vandendriesschee 
Lois Porter 
 
Luiza Gomes Ferreira & Tiago 
Ribeiro 
Rose Vinocai 
William Rosehart 

Maria Gorretti 
St. Vincent de Paul 
Rick & Helen Hobbins 
 
The Family 
 
John & Julie Terdik 
Marvin & Gerry Dyrkacz 

Ministers to the 
Poor and  
Homeless 

Wednesday, Aug 28 
 

St. Augustine 

St. Cecilia’s ~ 9:00 am 
 
 
 

Members of the Racz & Szucs 
Families 
Annie Racz 
Michael John Logan 

Annie 
 
Rita & Jerry Vink 
Margaret & Doug Dalgetty 

Ms. Leanne  
Moran, Pastoral 
Minister 

Thursday, Aug 29 
 

Passion of St. John 
the Baptiste 

NO MASS   Rev. Francis  
Murphy 

Friday, Aug 30 
 
 

St. Mary’s ~ 9:30 am 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Bernard’s ~ 11:30 am 
 

 

Damiāo Francisco & Rita Simoes 
Filip Miguel & Belmire Santos 
 
Manuel B. Fernandes 
 
 
Charles Vezsenyi 
Janina Olczak 80th Birthday 
Jack & Rita Van Oorschat 
 

Maria & Jose Goncalves 
Filomena, Manuel & Nuno 
Miguel 
Jose Carlos & Anabela 
Martins 
 
The Family 
Gienia Dumanski 
Tony & Gerda Van Den Hurk 

 

Rev. Thomas 
Donohue 

 

We Commend to your prayers: 
 

We pray for all the sick of our Parishes: Nikki Buckborough, Daphne Jarman, Mark Pastir, Maurice 
Roche, Phyllis Oliver, Jackie Bradshaw, Ralph Esbaugh, Rozalia Vinocai, Shirley Kominski, Clare 
Turner, Winnifred Walker, Marie Lucas, Thomas Gannon & Joao Dos Santos.   
 

We pray for all the faithful departed including:   Stella Kozuch, Helen Azzopardi, Fr. Kenneth McKernan, CSB, 
Bishop John Michael Sherlock, Ann Kormos, Regina Kiss, Joe Donahue & Bill Walraven. 
 
 

Prayer Line :  519-426-0788  ~  jeanninekowalsky@gmail.com   or   519-582-2431 
 

“A smile is a frown upside down” 
 

 



 

 

Exposition ~ 10:00 am 
Rosary ~ 11:00 am 

Benediction ~ 11:20 am 
 

 Exposition  
9:30 am-12 noon 

Benediction ~ 11:45 pm 
 

         

Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Weekday Mass Schedule & Intentions for September 3 - 6, 2019 

Date Time & Place Intentions for Requested by Please Pray for 

Tuesday, Sept 3 
 

St. Gregory the 
Great 

St. Mary’s ~ 7:00 pm 
 
 
 

Our Lady Queen of Martyrs 
7:00 pm 

 
 

Al Hays 
Ed Reidy 
Clementine Kengne 
 
Patricia Huyge 
Florian & Mary Loschan 
Louis Keursten 

Olivia Hays 
The Family 
Loving Mother & Grandmother 

 
Madeline Bailey 
Barbara Loschan & Family 
Bill & Donna Bouw 

 

Rev. Kazimierz 
Lorencowicz, 
C.S.M.A. 

Wednesday, Sept 4 
 

Blessed Dina         
Bélanger 

St. Cecilia ~ 9:00 am 
 
 

Annie Racz 
Ronnie Slaman 
Alice Marie Ellis 

Anna Lasanowski 
Peter Slaman 
Cathy & Craig Ferguson 

Rev. Mohanathas 
Kamalathason, 
C.R. 

Thursday, Sept 5 

 
Delhi Nursing Home   

2:00 pm 
 
 
 

Deceased Members of the 
Gubbels Family 
Jose & Maria Rodrigues 
Rachel Evens 

Anne Marie Claes 
 
The Estate 
Liliane Rigole 

Rev. Maurice   
Restivo, C.S.B. 

Friday, Sept 6 St. Mary’s ~ 9:30 am 
 

 
 
 

St. Bernard’s ~ 11:30 am 
 
 
 

Wintering Site Mass  
5:30 pm 

Donjon Blvd, Port Dover 
With Bishop Dabrowski 

 

Manuel Simoes 
Filipe Miguel & Belmira Santos 
Special Intention 
 
 

Peter Schira 
Rako DeCarlo 
Stanley Dumanski 
 
Dorothy & Isaiah Jeffrey 
Eileen Holmes 
Frank Oliver 
 

Belmira & Laurence Simoes 
Filomena, Manuel & Nuno Miguel 

Teresa Relva 
 
 

Herman Plas & Family 
Gienia Dumanski 
The Family 
 
The Estate 
The Family 
The Family 

Rev. James     
Conlon 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults – RCIA 
 

Want to learn more about becoming a Catholic? 
Do you know of someone who does? 
Are you baptized but never celebrated Confirmation? 
Are you married to a Catholic and want to discover more about the Catholic Faith? 
 
The RCIA journey of faith starts again in mid September and will occur on Wednesday 
evening starting at 7 p.m.  If you are interested in joining us or wish to find out more   
information please contact Fr. Alan, Fr. Lucio, Deacon John or let the office know. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


